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ATTACHMENT A
Dear Director Bonlender:

It is with pleasure that the King County Council joins with Racetrack LLC and supports its application for designation of the Pacific Raceways site as a Project of Statewide Significance.  King County has a long history of working with Racetrack LLC on modernization of its historic racetrack operation, and we look forward to continued productive efforts.

In 2011, the County adopted legislation that is tailored to provide expedited review of a modernization proposal for the Pacific Raceways site, yet at the same time ensure that our environmental review and community involvement obligations are satisfied.  The County worked closely with Racetrack LLC on the development of this ordinance, and we also had an active process of community engagement.  We commonly refer to this ordinance as a demonstration project because if this expedited review process is effective for the Pacific Raceways site, we intend to replicate it on a broader scale.  If the Pacific Raceways site is designated as a Project of Statewide Significance, unless otherwise amended, the provisions of the demonstration project legislation would continue to govern development of the site.
At present, Racetrack LLC is required to pay regulatory fees pursuant to the same schedule as any other developer.  If, pursuant to RCW 43.157, Racetrack LLC funds additional county staff, that would likely allow review to be further expedited.  In the past, King County has entered into agreements with both public agencies and private developers to fund dedicated staff, and those experiences have been quite successful.
The County has not had an opportunity to review a completed Racetrack LLC application and therefore does not have a full understanding its scope.  Whatever the proposal, it will require project-level review.  Additionally, based on our initial understanding, it appears that it might be dependent on legislative changes and a rezone.  King County looks forward to reviewing any such proposals.

The County is committed to timely review of any Racetrack LLC proposal and looks forward to continuing to work with Racetrack LLC.  The County joins in the request for designation of the Pacific Raceways site as a Project of Statewide Significance.

Thank you again for your review of this matter.


